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                    INFORMATION TO BE INCLUDED IN THE REPORT 
 
 
ITEM 5. OTHER EVENTS 
 
         On November 1, 2001, Chesapeake Energy Corporation ("Chesapeake") 
issued a press release announcing the commencement of a private offering of 
2.5 million shares of convertible preferred stock. A copy of the press release 
is filed with this Form 8-K as Exhibit 99.1 and is incorporated herein 
by reference. 
 
         Chesapeake also is making certain disclosures regarding the status of 
negotiations for certain acquisitions as described in Exhibit 99.2 to this 
report, which is incorporated into this report by reference. 
 
ITEM 7. FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AND EXHIBITS 
 
         (c)      Exhibits. The following exhibit is filed herewith: 
 
         99.1     Press Release issued by the Registrant on November 1, 2001. 
 
         99.2     Additional Disclosures. 
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                                    SIGNATURE 
 
 
         Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, 
the Registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the 
undersigned, thereunto duly authorized. 
 
 
                                     CHESAPEAKE ENERGY CORPORATION 
 
 
 
                                     BY: /s/ AUBREY K. MCCLENDON 
                                        ---------------------------------------- 
                                                AUBREY K. MCCLENDON 
                                              Chairman of the Board and 
                                               Chief Executive Officer 
 
 
Dated: November 1, 2001 
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                                                                    EXHIBIT 99.1 
 
                     CHESAPEAKE ENERGY CORPORATION ANNOUNCES 
 
                      CONVERTIBLE PREFERRED STOCK OFFERING 
 
 
 
OKLAHOMA CITY, OKLAHOMA, NOVEMBER 1, 2001 - Chesapeake Energy Corporation 
(NYSE:CHK) today announced that it has commenced a private offering of 2.5 
million shares of convertible preferred stock. Each share of convertible 
preferred stock will carry a liquidation preference of $50 per share. The 
preferred stock being sold by Chesapeake and the underlying common stock 
issuable on its conversion will not be registered under the Securities Act of 
1933, as amended (the "Securities Act"), and may not be offered or sold in the 
United States absent registration or an applicable exemption from registration 
requirements. It is expected the preferred stock will be eligible for trading 
under Rule 144A. Purchasers of the preferred stock are expected to be granted 
rights to register resales of the preferred stock and underlying common stock 
under the Securities Act. The net proceeds from this offering will be used for 
general corporate purposes, including the funding of proposed and future 
acquisitions. 
 



 
                                                                    EXHIBIT 99.2 
 
 
The following disclosures are being made by Chesapeake in connection with its 
recently announced offering of convertible preferred stock: 
 
Chesapeake is negotiating for three acquisitions of primarily Mid-Continent 
natural gas reserves for an aggregate cash purchase price of approximately $330 
million. If all transactions are finalized and closed, Chesapeake expects to 
add, by its internal estimates, as much as 287 bcfe of proved reserves 
consisting primarily of Mid-Continent developed natural gas reserves with 
initial average daily natural gas production of approximately 55,000 mcfe. 
 
Chesapeake has entered into a definitive asset purchase agreement with a large 
independent producer to acquire natural gas producing properties located in 
Oklahoma for approximately $40 million cash with estimated proved reserves of 37 
bcfe. The acquisition is expected to close by the end of November 2001, subject 
to satisfactory completion of customary due diligence and closing adjustments. 
 
Chesapeake is also negotiating a definitive agreement to acquire a 
privately-held oil and gas producer, for approximately $130 million cash. If 
completed, this acquisition would add an estimated 143 bcfe of proved reserves. 
The acquisition, which is expected to close at the end of November 2001, is 
subject to finalization and execution of the definitive acquisition agreement 
and to satisfactory completion of customary due diligence and closing 
adjustments. 
 
In March 2001, Chesapeake acquired 49.5% of Ram Energy, Inc., a privately-held 
independent oil and gas company with operations in the Mid-Continent region, the 
Permian Basin and onshore Gulf Coast in exchange for 1.1 million shares of our 
common stock and approximately $3.3 million in cash. Chesapeake has entered into 
a non-binding letter of intent with two individual stockholders of Ram Energy to 
acquire an additional 50% of the shares of Ram Energy common stock. Chesapeake 
is also considering acquiring the outstanding $83 million of Ram Energy's 11.50% 
senior notes due 2008 in negotiated purchases or by commencing a cash tender 
offer. Chesapeake presently owns $17 million of the Ram Energy senior notes. If 
completed, the Ram Energy acquisition would add an estimated 107 bcfe of proved 
reserves consisting primarily of natural gas. Chesapeake cautioned that there is 
no assurance that it will complete the Ram Energy acquisition or successfully 
acquire the Ram Energy senior notes. 
 
Funding for these acquisitions is expected to be made from proceeds of recently 
announced securities offerings. 
 
Like all evaluation of acquisition opportunities, Chesapeake's assessment of 
these acquisitions, including estimates of recoverable proved reserves and 
potential daily production, are inexact, and their accuracy is inherently 
uncertain. Chesapeake's reserve estimates for these proposed acquisitions were 
prepared using available information without review of independent petroleum 
engineers. In addition, these reserve estimates were prepared using constant 
pricing assumptions that are different than those used in Chesapeake's reported 
proved reserve estimates. While Chesapeake reviews all acquisitions in a manner 
generally consistent with industry practices, such a review will not reveal all 
existing or potential problems. In addition,Chesapeake's review may not permit 
it to become sufficiently familiar with the properties to fully assess their 
deficiencies and capabilities. 
 
"Safe Harbor" Statement under the Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 
1995: Statements in this document regarding Chesapeake Energy's business which 
are not historical facts are "forward-looking statements" that involve risks and 
uncertainties, including specifically company production and reserve estimates 
and drilling potential attributable to its future acquisitions. For a discussion 
of such risks and uncertainties which could cause actual results to differ from 
those contained in the forward-looking statements, see "Risk Factors" in the 
Company's Annual Report on Form 10-K for the most recently ended fiscal year. 
 


